Jason Hale
Box 587
Bassano, Ab
TQJOBO

QOctober 24, 2022

Eastern Irrigation District
550 Industrial Road West
Brooks, Ab

TIR1B2

Dear Board of Directors, Ivan Friesen GM;

I am sending this to inform you that I have been offered and accepted a position with the
Alberta Government as Deputy Minister of Agriculture and Irrigation. Please accept this

letter of resignation from the Board of Directors and any related committees effective
immediately.

I have thoroughly enjoyed the last five and a half years as a Director and my time as
Chairman. I'am very excited for the future of irrigation in our district and the Province
of Alberta. There are many projects within our district that { am very interested to see
throngh the construction phase.and to completion such as the Snake Lake expansion
which will benefit our water usérs and other districts. I have great confidence that our
District will continue to thrive in agriculture.

I would like to thank the water users, stafl and Board of Directors for your commitment
to agriculture and our district. Thank you to the water users in division 1 for your
confidence in myself and allowing me to be your director.

Sincerely yourM
oI

“Jason Hale




